Faculty Senate Council

February 10, 2010

3:30 p.m.-5:00 p.m.


Present:  Cottrill, Edelstein, Fedder, Feinstein, Griffith, Gullette, Hess, Kamas, Kreitzberg, E,Li, S. Li, Moritz, Murphy, Murray, Newsom Kerr, Numan, Ostrov, Pan, Pier, Prior, Riley, Young

Excused:  Davis, Morris, Schulz, Solomon, Yan

Absent:  Counseling Psychology, Marketing, Mechanical Engineering, Goldstein, Holliday, Maurer

1.  President Schaefer opened the meeting at 3:30 p.m.  The Council approved the minutes of the 

January 13, 2010 meeting.

2.  ON-LINE VERSUS SCANTRON COURSE EVALUATIONS

President Schaefer reported that the evaluations are completed for Arts & Sciences and Engineering.  He has sent the A & S reports on to Council representatives. He said the Business School has already done some comparison evaluation of the two formats on their own.  It was suggested the actual question be stated instead of referring to the questions on the forms as, for example, items1-4.  President Schaefer said he would report this suggestion to the Provost.

Another suggestion was that intense focus should not be placed on results that are statistically significant but have a small effect size.

3.  COMMITTEE ON EVALUATION OF ADMINISTRATORS

Because of various reasons, the committee has been disbanded.  After some discussion, a motion was made that further discussion should occur on this topic and be placed on the agenda in the spring quarter.  Twelve voted in favor of the motion; there were 2 negative votes and 4 abstentions.

4.  FACULTY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE (FAC)

Chair Eileen Elrod reported that there are two big issues left from last year for the FAC:  the appointment model and modified duties.  Other issues being discussed by the FAC are shared appointments, rank and tenure guidelines, Faculty Judicial Board issues regarding the timeliness of grievances processed through the system, and voting issues around tenure track searches and hires.  She reported that the Harassment Task Force has a policy that should be ready soon for faculty vote.

Appointment Model:

The FAC was charged to review issues that pertain to contingent faculty.  Last year the FAC presented its model to the Council and other fora.  The model was revised based on the feedback.  A survey was sent to faculty at the end of the year and it indicated a strong consensus with the model and the sense to go forward with it as long as significant concerns were addressed.  She said that while the model does not greatly affect tenure-track faculty, it significantly affects lecturers in terms of searches, appointments, and renewals. Eileen said that what is needed now is Faculty Handbook language for the shifts anticipated with the new model.  Rather than present another proposal to the faculty, the FAC is working at revising the Faculty Handbook to include the changes reflected in the appointment model.  

In response to a comment about the FAC reporting back on its work, Eileen said that the minutes of their meetings are posted on the Governance site.  It was suggested that she or someone from the FAC give a short report to the Council more often.  In response to a concern about lecturers she said that there is an interdepartmental caucus of lecturers that has been meeting and has recently sent a letter outlining their concerns to the FAC.  The caucus was formed on the advice of WASC representatives.  

Modified Duties:

This policy was designed to address situations in which the length of an approved leave (pregnancy disability leave, family leave, medical leave, industrial disability leave, or military leave) does not coincide with the beginning or end of an academic term. 

As it stands, faculty in this situation are treated differently depending on their school or college. This policy seeks to resolve this issue by creating a clear and consistent process.  The policy stipulates that the Provost must review and approve all modified duties plans. The proposed policy does not constitute a change in an existing University policy.  It represents the creation of new policy at the University level where none has existed before.  Also, the policy is in addition to the FMLA leave policy.  

In response to a query as to how the policy could be both flexible and equitable to all faculty, Eileen responded that the FAC tried to craft a policy that would allow for the accommodation of a range of individual needs.  There was considerable discussion about the phrase “significant personal hardship” and its different interpretations.  “Undue burden” was suggested as an alternative. It was suggested that the default language be that all modified duties shall be off-campus.  

5.  OPEN SESSION WITH THE PROVOST

The session opened with a continuation of the Modified Duties Policy.  The concern raised was that a faculty member would be required to return to campus in the remaining weeks of the academic term after a leave has ended.  It was suggested that the memorandum of understanding would clearly iterate what will be off-campus duties and if there will be any on-campus duties.  Another suggestion was to add language that would say something to the effect that under normal circumstances, the faculty member would not be expected to participate in any on-campus duties.  Eileen will report to the FAC for their consideration the comments made at this meeting.

Copies of any materials distributed at this meeting are available upon request.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.  Please refer to to http://www.scu.edu/governance.cfm for additional information on the Faculty Senate and University committees.

